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         with power and authority (corporate and other) to own its properties
         and conduct its business as described in the Prospectus; and the
         Company is duly qualified to do business as a foreign corporation in
         good standing in all other jurisdictions in which its ownership or
         lease of property or the conduct of its business requires such
         qualification.

                  (d) Each subsidiary listed on Schedule B (each, a "DESIGNATED
         SUBSIDIARY") of the Company has been duly incorporated or otherwise
         organized and is an existing corporation, limited liability company or
         other business entity in good standing under the laws of the
         jurisdiction�倀       nerat







Underwriters, and the Underwriters agree, severally and not jointly, to
purchase from the Company, at a purchase price of $17.62 per share, the
respective numbers of shares of Firm Securities set forth opposite the names of
the Underwriters in Schedule A hereto.

         The Company will deliver the Firm Securities to the Representatives
for the accounts of the Underwriters, against payment of the purchase price in
federal (same day) funds by official bank check or checks or wire transfer to
an account at a bank acceptable to the Representatives d�n aciv







                           the latest income statement included in the
                           Prospectus, in revenues and other income, income
                           from operations, income before extraordinary losses
                           or the total or per share amounts of consolidated
                           net income,
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                           except in all cases set forth in clauses (B) and (C)
                           above for changes, increases or decreases which the
                           Prospectus discloses have occurred or may occur or
                           which are described in such letter; and

                           (iv) they have compared specified dollar amounts (or
                           percentages derived from such dollar amounts) and
                           other financial information contained in the
                           Registration Statement (in each case to the extent
                           that such dollar amounts, percentages and other
                           financial information are derived from the general
                           accounting records of the Company and its
                           subsidiaries subject to the internal controls of the
                           Company's accounting system or are derived directly
                           from such records by analysis or computation) with
                           the results obtained from inquiries, a reading of
                           such general accounting records and other procedures
                           specified in such letter and have found such dollar
                           amounts, percentages and other financial information
                           to be in agreement with such results, except as
                           otherwise specified in such letter.

         All financial statements and schedules included in material
         incorporated by reference into the Prospectus shall be deemed included
         in the Registration Statement for purposes of this subsection.

                  (b) The Prospectus shall have been filed with the Commission
         in accordance with the Rules and Regulations and Section 5(a) of this
         Agreement. Prior to such Closing Date, no stop order suspending the
         effectiveness of a Registration Statement shall have been issued and
         no proceedings for that purpose shall have been instituted or, to the
         knowledge of the Company or the Representatives, shall be contemplated
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                  (d) The Representatives shall have received an opinion, dated
         such Closing Date, of Dan D. Sandman, General Counsel of the Company,
         or Robert M. Stanton, Assistant General Counsel of the Company, to the
         effect that:

                           (i) The Company has been duly incorporated and is an
                  existing corporation in good standing under the laws of the
                  State of Delaware, with power and authority (corporate and
                  other) to own its properties and conduct its business as
                  described in the Prospectus; and the Company is duly
                  qualified to do business as a foreign corporation in good
                  standing in all other jurisdictions in which its ownership or
                  lease of property or the conduct of its business requires
                  such qualification;

                           (ii) U.S. Steel Mining Company, LLC has been duly
                  formed and is an existing limited liability company in good
                  standing under the laws of the State of Delaware, with power
                  and authority (corporate and other) to own its properties and
                  conduct its business as described in the Prospectus; U.S.
                  Steel Mining Company, LLC is duly qualified to do business as
                  a foreign limited liability company in good standing in all
                  other jurisdictions in which its ownership or lease of
                  property or the conduct of its business requires such
                  qualification; all of the issued and outstanding equity
                  interests of U.S. Steel Mining Company, LLC have been duly
                  authorized and validly issued and are fully paid and
                  nonassessable; and the equity interests of U.S. Steel Mining
                  Company, LLC owned by the Company, directly or through
                  subsidiaries, are owned free from liens, encumbrances and
                  defects.

                           (iii) The Offered Securities delivered on such
                  Closing Date and all other outstanding shares of the Common
                  Stock of the Company have been duly authorized and validly
                  issued, are fully paid and nonassessable and conform to the
                  description thereof contained in the Prospectus; and the
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                  respective charters or limited liability company agreements or
                  by-laws of the Company and the Designated Subsidiaries (other
                  than U. S. Steel Kosice, s.r.o. ("USSK")), (C) to my knowledge
                  after due inquiry, orders of any court, regulatory tribunal,
                  administrative agency or other governmental body with
                  jurisdiction over the Company, any Designated Subsidiary or
                  any of their respective properties or (D) to my knowledge
                  after due inquiry, any agreement or instrument to which the
                  Company or any Designated Subsidiary is a party or by which
                  the Company or any Designated Subsidiary is bound or to which
                  any of the properties of the Company or any Designated
                  Subsidiary is subject; the Company has full power and
                  authority to authorize, issue and sell the Offered Securities
                  as contemplated by this Agreement;

                           (vii) The Registration Statement was declared
                  effective under the Act as of the date and time specified in
                  such opinion, the Prospectus was filed with the Commission
                  pursuant to the subparagraph of Rule 424(b) specified in such
                  opinion on the date specified therein, and, to the best of my
                  knowledge, no stop order suspending the effectiveness of the
                  Registration Statement or any part thereof has been issued
                  and no proceedings for that purpose have been instituted or
                  are pending or contemplated under the Act, and the
                  Registration Statement and the Prospectus, and each amendment
                  or supplement thereto, as of their respective effective or
                  issue dates, complied as to form in all material respects
                  with the requirements of the Act and the Rules and
                  Regulations; I have no reason to believe that any part of the
                  Registration Statement or any amendment thereto, as of its
                  effective date or as of such Closing Date, contained any
                  untrue statement of a material fact or omitted to state any
                  material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to
                  make the statements therein not misleading or that the
                  Prospectus or any amendment or supplement thereto, as of its
                  issue date or as of such Closing Date, contained any untrue
                  statement of a material fact or omitted to state any material
                  fact necessary in order to make the statements therein, in
                  the light of the circumstances under which they were made,
                  not misleading; the descriptions in the Registration
                  Statement and Prospectus of statutes, legal and governmental
                  proceedings and contracts and other documents are accurate
                  and fairly present the information required to be shown; and
                  I do not know of any legal or governmental proceedings
                  required to be described in the Registration Statement or the
                  Prospectus which are not described as required or of any
                  contracts or documents of a character required to be
                  described in the Registration Statement or the Prospectus or
                  to be filed as exhibits to the Registration Statement which
                  are not described and filed as required; it being understood
                  that I need express no opinion as to the financial statements
                  or other financial data contained in the Registration
                  Statements or the Prospectus;

                           (viii) This Agreement has been duly authorized,
                  executed and delivered by the Company;

                           (ix) The statements made in the Prospectus under the
                  caption "Description of Capital Stock," insofar as they
                  purport to constitute summaries of the terms of the
                  Securities (including the Offered Securities), constitute
                  accurate summaries of the terms of the Securities in all
                  material respects; and
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                           (i) USSK has been duly organized and is an existing
                  limited liability company in good standing under the laws of
                  the Slovak Republic, with power and authority (corporate and
                  other) to own its properties and conduct its business as
                  described in the Prospectus; and USSK is duly qualified to do
                  business as a foreign limited liability company in good
                  standing in all other jurisdictions in which its ownership or
                  lease of property or the conduct of its business requires
                  such qualification;

                           (ii) Each of the Significant Slovak Subsidiaries (as
                  defined below) has been duly organized and is an existing
                  limited liability company in good standing under the laws of
                  the Slovak Republic, with power and authority (corporate and
                  other) to own its properties and conduct its business as
                  described in the Prospectus; and each Significant Slovak
                  Subsidiary is in good standing in all other jurisdictions in
                  which its ownership or lease of property or the conduct of
                  its business requires such qualification; all of the issued
                  and outstanding equity interests of each Significant Slovak
                  Subsidiary have been duly authorized and validly issued and
                  are fully paid and nonassessable; and the equity interests of
                  each Significant Slovak Subsidiary owned by USSK, directly or
                  through subsidiaries, are owned free from liens, encumbrances
                  and defects. A "SIGNIFICANT SLOVAK SUBSIDIARY" is any
                  subsidiary of USSK that is a "significant subsidiary" (as
                  such term is defined in Rule 1-02 of Regulation S-X,
                  substituting 5 percent thresholds for the 10 percent
                  thresholds throughout such definition) of USSK.

                           (iii) All outstanding equity interests of USSK have
                  been duly authorized and validly issued, are fully paid and
                  nonassessable;

                           (iv) No consent, approval, authorization or order
                  of, or filing with, any governmental agency or body or any
                  court having jurisdiction over USSK, its subsidiaries or
                  their respective properties in the Slovak Republic or any
                  political subdivision thereof is required for the
                  consummation of the transactions contemplated by this
                  Agreement in connection with the issuance and sale of the
                  Offered Securities by the Company;

                           (v) The execution, delivery and performance of this
                  Agreement and the issuance and sale of the Offered Securities
                  by the Company will not result in a breach or violation of
                  any of the terms and provisions of, or constitute a default
                  under, (A) any statute or any rule or regulation in the
                  Slovak Republic or any political subdivision thereof, (B) the
                  respective organizational documents of USSK and the
                  Significant Slovak Subsidiaries; (C) orders of any court,
                  regulatory tribunal, administrative agency or other
                  governmental body with jurisdiction over USSK, any
                  Significant Slovak Subsidiary or any of their respective
                  properties or (D) any agreement or instrument to which USSK
                  or any Significant Slovak Subsidiary is a party or by which
                  USSK or any Significant Slovak Subsidiary is bound or to
                  which any of the properties of USSK or any Significant Slovak
                  Subsidiary is subject; and

                           (vi) the descriptions in the Registration Statement
                  and Prospectus of statutes, legal and governmental
                  proceedings in the Slovak Republic or any political
                  subdivision
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                  thereof and contracts and other documents relating to USSK are
                  accurate and fairly present the information required to be
                  shown; and such counsel do not know of any legal or
                  governmental proceedings in the Slovak Republic or any
                  political subdivision thereof required to be described in the
                  Registration Statement or the Prospectus which are not
                  described as required or of any contracts or documents
                  relating to USSK of a character required to be described in
                  the Registration Statement or the Prospectus or to be filed as
                  exhibits to the Registration Statement which are not described
                  and filed as required.

                  (f) The Representatives shall have received from Simpson
         Thacher & Bartlett, counsel for the Representatives, such opinion or



         opinions, dated the Closing Date, with respect to g倀D



under the Act or otherwise, insofar as such losses, claims, damages or
liabilities (or actions in respect thereof) arise out of or are based upon any
untrue statement or alleged untrue statement of any material fact contained in
the Registration Statement, the Prospectus, or any amendment or supplement
thereto, or any related preliminary prospectus or preliminary prospectus
supplement, or arise out of or are based upon the omission or the alleged
omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or
necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, in each case to the
extent, but only to the extent, that such untrue statement or alleged untrue
statement or omission or alleged omission was made in reliance upon and in
conformity with written information furnished to the Company by such
Underwriter through the Representatives specifically for use therein, and will
reimburse any legal or other expenses reasonably incurred by the Company in
connection with investigating or defending any such loss, claim, damage,
liability or action as such expenses are incurred, it being understood and
agreed that the only such information furnished by any Underwriter consists of
the following information in the Prospectus furnished on behalf of each
Underwriter: the concession and reallowance figures appearing in the fourth
paragraph under the caption "Underwriting" and the information contained in the
eleventh paragraph under the caption "Underwriting."

         (c) Promptly after receipt by an indemnified party under this Section
of notice of the commencement of any action, such indemnified party will, if a
claim in respect thereof is to be made against the indemnifying party under
subsection (a) or (b) above, notify the indemnifying party of the commencement
thereof; but the omission so to notify the indemnifying party will not relieve
it from any liability which it may have to any indemnified party otherwise than
under subsection (a) or (b) above. In case any such action is brought against
any indemnified party and it notifies the indemnifying party of the
commencement thereof, the indemnifying party will be entitled to participate
therein and, to the extent that it may wish, jointly with any other
indemnifying party similarly notified, to assume the defense thereof, with
counsel satisfactory to such indemnified party (who shall not, except with the
consent of the indemnified party, be counsel to the indemnifying party), and
after notice from the indemnifying party to such indemnified party of its
election so to assume the defense thereof, the indemnifying party will not be
liable to such indemnified party under this Section for any legal or other
expenses subsequently incurred by such indemnified party in connection with the
defense thereof other than reasonable costs of investigation. No indemnifying
party shall, without the prior written consent of the indemnified party, effect
any settlement of any pending or threatened action in respect of which any
indemnified party is or could have been a party and indemnity could have been
sought hereunder by such indemnified party unless such settlement (i) includes
an unconditional release of such indemnified party from all liability on any
claims that are the subject matter of such action and (ii) does not include a
statement as to, or an admission of, fault, culpability or a failure to act by
or on behalf of an indemnified party.

         (d) If the indemnification provided for in this Section is unavailable
or insufficient to hold

                                       14

harmless an indemnified party under subsection (a) or (b) above, then each
indemnifying party shall contribute to the amount paid or payable by such
indemnified party as a result of the losses, claims, damages or liabilities
referred to in subsection (a) or (b) above (i) in such proportion as is
appropriate to reflect the relative benefits received by the Company on the one
hand and the Underwriters on the other from the offering of the Offered
Securities or (ii) if the allocation provided by clause (i) above is not
permitted by applicable law, in such proportion as is appropriate to reflect not
only the relative benefits referred to in clause (i) above but also the relative
fault of the Company on the one hand and the Underwriters on the other in
connection with the statements or omissions which resulted in such losses,
claims, damages or liabilities as well as any other relevant equitable
considerations. The relative benefits received by the Company on the one hand
and the Underwriters on the other shall be deemed to be in the same proportion
as the total net proceeds from the offering (before deducting expenses) received
by the Company bear to the total underwriting discounts and commissions received
by the Underwriters. The relative fault shall be determined by reference to,
among other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue statement of a material
fact or the omission or alleged omission to state a material fact relates to
information supplied by the Company or the Underwriters and the parties'
relative intent, knowledge, access to information and opportunity to correct or
prevent such untrue statement or omission. The amount paid by an indemnified
party as a result of the losses, claims, damages or liabilities referred to in
the first sentence of this subsection (d) shall be deemed to include any legal
or other expenses reasonably incurred by such indemnified party in connection
with investigating or defending any action or claim which is the subject of this
subsection (d). Notwithstanding the provisions of this subsection (d), no
Underwriter shall be required to contribute any amount in excess of the amount



by which the discounts, fees and commissions received by such Underwriter exceed
the amount of any damages which such Underwriter has otherwise been required to
pay by reason of such untrue or alleged untrue statement or omission or alleged
omission. No person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation (within the meaning
of Section 11(f) of the Act) shall be entitled to contribution from any person
who was not guilty of such fraudulent misrepresentation. The Underwriters'
obligations in this subsection (d) to contribute are several in proportion to
their respective underwriting obligations and not joint.

         (e) The obligations of the Company under this Section shall be in
addition to any liability which the Company may otherwise have and shall
extend, upon the same terms and conditions, to each person, if any, who
controls any Underwriter within the meaning of the Act; and the obligations of
the Underwriters under this Section shall be in addition to any liability which
the respective Underwriters may otherwise have and shall extend, upon the same
terms and conditions, to each director of the Company, to each officer of the
Company who has signed the Registration Statement and to each person, if any,
who controls the Company within the meaning of the Act.

         8. Default of Underwriters. If any Underwriter or Underwriters default
in their obligations to purchase Offered Securities hereunder on either the
First or any Optional Closing Date and the aggregate number of shares of
Offered Securities that such defaulting Underwriter or Underwriters agreed but
failed to purchase does not exceed 10% of the total number of shares of Offered
Securities that the Underwriters are obligated to purchase on such Closing
Date, the Representatives may make arrangements satisfactory to the Company for
the purchase of such Offered Securities by other persons, including any of the
Underwriters, but if no such arrangements are made by such Closing Date, the
non-defaulting Underwriters shall be obligated severally, in proportion to
their respective commitments hereunder, to purchase the Offered Securities that
such defaulting Underwriters agreed but failed to purchase on such Closing
Date. If any Underwriter or Underwriters so default and the aggregate number of
shares of Offered Securities with respect to which such default or defaults
occur exceeds 10% of the total number of shares of Offered Securities that the
Underwriters are obligated to purchase on such Closing Date and arrangements
satisfactory to the Representatives and the Company for the purchase of such
Offered Securities by other persons are not made within 36 hours after such
default, this Agreement will terminate without liability on the part of any
non-defaulting Underwriter or the Company, except as provided in Section 9
(provided that if such default occurs with respect to Optional Securities after
the First Closing Date, this Agreement will
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not terminate as to the Firm Securities or any Optional Securities purchased
prior to such termination). As used in this Agreement, the term "Underwriter"
includes any person substituted for an Underwriter under this Section. Nothing
herein will relieve a defaulting Underwriter from liability for its default.

         9. Survival of Certain Representations and Obligations. The respective
indemnities, agreements, representations, warranties and other statements of
the Company or its officers and of the several Underwriters set forth in or
made pursuant to this Agreement will remain in full force and effect,
regardless of any investigation, or statement as to the results thereof, made
by or on behalf of any Underwriter, the Company or any of their respective
representatives, officers or directors or any controlling person, and will
survive delivery of and payment for the Offered Securities. If this Agreement
is terminated pursuant to Section 8 or if for any reason the purchase of the
Offered Securities by the Underwriters is not consummated, the Company shall
remain responsible for the expenses to be paid or reimbursed by it pursuant to
Section 5 and the respective obligations of the Company and the Underwriters
pursuant to Section 7 shall remain in effect, and if any Offered Securities
have been purchased hereunder the representations and warranties in Section 2
and all obligations under Section 5 shall also remain in effect. If the
purchase of the Offered Securities by the Underwriters is not consummated for
any reason other than solely because of the termination of this Agreement
pursuant to Section 8 or the occurrence of any event specified in clause (iii),
(iv), (v), (vi) or (vii) of Section 6(c), the Company will reimburse the
Underwriters for all out-of-pocket expenses (including fees and disbursements
of counsel) reasonably incurred by them in connection with the offering of the
Offered Securities.

         10. Notices. All communications hereunder will be in writing and, if
sent to the Underwriters, will be mailed, delivered or telegraphed and
confirmed to the Representatives at (a) Credit Suisse First Boston Corporation,
Eleven Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10010-3629, Attention: Transactions
Advisory Group and (b) J.P. Morgan Securities Inc., 270 Park Avenue, New York,
NY 10017, Attention: Equity Capital Markets; or, if sent to the Company, will
be mailed, delivered or telegraphed and confirmed to it at 600 Grant Street,
Pittsburgh, PA 15219-4776, Attention: General Counsel; provided, however, that
any notice to an Underwriter pursuant to Section 7 will be mailed, delivered or



telegraphed and confirmed to such Underwriter.

         11. Successors. This Agreement will inure to the benefit of and be
binding upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and the officers
and directors and controlling persons referred to in Section 7, and no other
person will have any right or obligation hereunder.

         12. Representation of Underwriters. The Representatives will act for
the several Underwriters in connection with this financing, and any action
under this Agreement taken by the Representatives jointly or by any one such
Representative will be binding upon all the Underwriters.

         13. Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in any number of
counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original, but all such
counterparts shall together constitute one and the same Agreement.

         14. APPLICABLE LAW. THIS AGREEMENT SHALL BE GOVERNED BY, AND CONSTRUED
IN ACCORDANCE WITH, THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK.

         The Company hereby submits to the non-exclusive jurisdiction of the
federal and state courts in the Borough of Manhattan in The City of New York in
any suit or proceeding arising out of or relating to this Agreement or the
transactions contemplated hereby.
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         If the foregoing is in accordance with the Representatives'
understanding of our agreement, kindly sign and return to the Company one of
the counterparts hereof, whereupon it will become a binding agreement between
the Company and the several Underwriters in accordance with its terms.

                                  Very truly yours,

                                  UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

                                  By  /s/ G. R. Haggerty
                                    -------------------------------------------
                                  Name:   G. R. Haggerty
                                  Title:  Senior Vice President & Controller

The foregoing Underwriting Agreement is hereby confirmed and accepted as of the
date first above written.

CREDIT SUISSE FIRST BOSTON CORPORATION
     Acting on behalf of itself and as a
     Representative of the several Underwriters.

By  /s/ Paul D. Scherzer
  ------------------------------------------
Name:   Paul D. Scherzer
Title:  Vice President

J.P. MORGAN SECURITIES INC.
     Acting on behalf of itself and as a
     Representative of the several Underwriters.

By    /s/ Jay T. Linde
  ------------------------------------------
Name:     Jay T. Linde
Title:    Vice President
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                                   SCHEDULE A

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

                                                                        NUMBER OF
                                   UNDERWRITER                       FIRM SECURITIES

<S>                                                                        <C>
Credit Suisse First Boston Corporation.......................              3,158,750

J.P. Morgan Securities Inc...................................              3,158,750

Lehman Brothers Inc. ........................................                902,500

Merrill Lynch, Pier�.

...........
......






